

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

NEWSLETTER

March 14th 2023

Vol 8 No 6

President John Minchin Phone 0415 308 921

www.lobethal harmonyclub.com.au

Secretary Peter Dickason Phone 0468 870 893



Who is it?? This person took the role of the Wizard.

Fund Raising committee...

We need to hold a meeting of this committee to manage the Fund Raising activities for the year. Can we meet on 28th March at 6:30pm.





Building on Tradition

Life Members.. See the update in **Book of Reports** for 2023.

CELEBRATE 145 Years as the Lobethal Harmony club....

Last week we referred to the Rising Sun Hotel where the club was formed in 1878. I mentioned that I had no idea why it was called the Rising Sun, until when the Scholarship committee were having a Coffee after the meeting the reference to the Rising Sun was made. Peter D (Dep) mentioned he felt the Rising Sun was tied to the Rising Sun on the badge of the Australian Army that they wear as a part of their uniform. It sounds possible, do you have any ideas? We will be planning during the months ahead how we can make the 145th anniversary a meaningful occasion for us and the community. Have you any ideas keeping in mind it needs to be tied with the End of Year Concert on 5th Nov this year. Thanks for your ideas.

What other Club's are doing...... I thought that some members may be interested in how other club's are managing. We have had several concerts with the Adelaide Plains Male Voice choir, and this is their story. At the end of 2022 found us practising for our first concert for 3 years. We were readying for our own concert on Sunday 30th October but when we returned to singing we had lost members in both tenor and bass sections. We are now a Tenor and Bass choir using 2 part harmony. They have provided concerts again with a good

response to their singing.

Ph: 8389 6472 **4 Brettig Road** LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au





NEWSLETTER March 14th 2023 Welcome again

Vol 8 No 6 Page 2

Who is the Wizard??????

Thanks to Peter Hardy who saw the Production recently to find our "Ray Milcarski" taking the role. Peter remarked in his email to me that Ray did an excellent job of portraying the Wizard. Well done Ray.

Concert at Kadina... On Friday Debbie from Kadina contacted me to arrange Posters, and tickets for the Concert on Aug 13th.



Jumpers will be available in 2 weeks time. Thanks Graham.



We still require a sale for the trailer. Cost is \$10,000. If you know of anyone who is interested please let them know the trailer is in excellent condition, just needs a sale.

Scholarship committee meeting...The committee met on Wed 6th March to discuss details for the Scholarships that will be held this year. The dates that we agreed on were 15th Aug Vocal and 22nd Aug Instrumental with Sunday 27th Aug if we need to hold the auditions due to numbers who have applied. The adjudicators evaluation sheets have been updated.

Coffee & Soup Roster....New Members.... Sorry when I prepared the roster for the Coffee and Soup roster with Graham, I made a mistake on the 6th June to have a soup night, and on 5th Sept is down for Coffee & Tea. We have the option to leave the roster as is or to delete having those dates with Supper. It would mean we would have supper on consecutive weeks. What is your opinion?

I need to take photos of the "NEW MEMBERS" and for you to fill in a form telling us about yourself. See

J Wittwer after the practice tonight please.





Building on Tradition

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au



Macclesfield Biggest
Morning Tea.... To be held on
17th May in the Macclesfield
Hall beginning at 9am to
12:30pm. It is a day that is
organised by the Young at
Heart club of Macclesfield
where Cathy Megson (Simply Women) has been a driving force to support the fight
against cancer. Cathy has
had cancer several years
ago and she is determined
to help others. Can you help.

